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January 4th, 2010 is the day I found out I had Non-Invasive DCIS Breast 
Cancer. It was found through a routine mammogram I had on Dec. 19th, 
2009 and a biopsy I had on December 30th. I opted to have a double 
mastectomy and breast reconstruction, so surgery was scheduled January 
19th, 2010. January 26th had surgery again to remove a hematoma that 
had developed. The next 3 months were weekly follow up appointments 
and to start the breast reconstruction process. Two more surgeries with my 
last surgery September 27th.
 
The loving support of my husband, daughters, grandchildren, mother, 
siblings, in-laws and co-workers, they all made what seemed like one of the 
worst things anyone could ever hear, “You have Cancer”, more bearable. 
Each and everyone of them played an important role in helping me through 
this that there are not enough words of gratitude that I can ever express to 
them.

I am 6 years Cancer-Free and everyday I can’t help but feel blessed.


